
From: Taylor, Richele
To: Farmer, Raymond <rfarmer@doi.sc.gov>

Date: 8/11/2016 12:13:28 AM
Subject: RE: Congratulations

Thank you Ray! I am a little behind.  I have two accounts until next Wednesday! Thank you for the kind words.  I am 
grateful that I will still see everyone at meetings.  We have such a great group in the cabinet!
 
Richele
 
Richele K. Taylor
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of the Governor
Direct: 803-734-8465
 
From: Raymond Farmer [mailto:RFarmer@doi.sc.gov] 

Sent: Tuesday, August 09, 2016 7:15 AM

To: Taylor, Richele

Subject: Congratulations
 
Congratulations, Richele on your new position.  You are the perfect choice for that job.
 
Please let me know how and when I can help.  I have enjoyed working with you over the past couple of years and look 
forward to the future in your new spot.
 
Have a great day!
 
Ray
 
Raymond G. Farmer
Director, South Carolina Department of Insurance
1201 Main Street, Suite 1000
Columbia, SC 29201
803-737-6805
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